From:Lynne KirwinSent:10 August 2017 14:28To:Jones, Evelyn

Cc: McDonald, Neil

**Subject:** Ref 2017.3487.P - 25 Shelton Street

Dear Ms Jones

I am the owner of a flat in 40 Earlham Street.

I was very concerned to learn that there is a planning application which could result in a change of use since our residential block overlooks 25 Shelton Street and the yard between the two buildings. Should permission be given for a use that involves a lot of noise and footfall the impact on the residents in our block would be considerable.

The yard between the two buildings acts as a funnel and amplifies any noise. Similarly smells and cigarette smoke are carried upwards. I am not familiar with planning laws but I would hope that it is possible to ensure that the use of the yard does not inflict distressing consequences on those of us who live above it in such close proximity.

Yours sincerely

Lynne Kirwin

40H Earlham Street London WC2H 9LH